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WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO? 

THIS PAST MONTH: 

 DECEMBER 2017 –JANUARY 2018 

 

 

 

 

000000 

 

We’re Going Places! 

 

So the Winter Camp weather was beautiful with sunny days and perfectly clear 
nights, but then there was a temperature challenge.  Our boys were troopers 
as they dealt with a low of 26 degrees on Sunday morning with several of them 
woefully under prepared for the chill in the air.  But all in all they did great with 
very few complaints.  In talking to the other adult leaders, we concluded that 
the adults complained about the weather more than the boys did. 

What did the troop do?  Well I just pulled the blue cards and the boys 
completed 116 merit badges and they have a really good start on a pile of 
others.  I saw all kinds of things going on during the day like whittling a heart 
from a block of wood, exploding chemistry experiments, radio contact with 
Aruba, welding a battle axe, sculpting an apes head, digital photo stories, pan 
flutes, electronic circuit soldering, CPR training, cooking and more cooking, 
shooting rockets, geocaching, end even some deer scat (poop).  And that was 
just during the day!  At night we had a great Sit-In movie night and watched 
Blind Side.  We had multiple scouts go through the OA Brotherhood ceremony 
and then had 4 more get called out at the OA campfire ceremony.   

My sincere thanks to all those adults that took time from their schedule to be 
merit badge counselors, assistants, kitchen help etc.  Without all of those 
people, none of this would have worked out.  Mr. Weber (Cookie) and his 
kitchen team were fantastic as they battled the lack of a dining hall (bad case 
of Harvey), frozen pipes, and getting up 3 hours before everyone else to make 
breakfast.  But it was always on time, hot and awesome! 

-Scott deMasi 

Troop Leadership Training 
was held for those Scouts 
who will be assuming 
leadership positions for the 
Feb – June ‘18 term. 

Roles and responsibilities 
were discussed and the 
Scouts gained valuable 
leadership knowledge. 

There were plenty of 
donuts, pizza and sodas to 
keep them going while they 
accomplished team building 
events like this one! 

 

 

 

On Saturday, January 27th, the scouts went out to 
make sales for the annual Bark Mulch fundraiser. We’re 
hoping to have a great year. Sales results will be shared 
in upcoming newsletters. 

 

 

On National Wreaths Across America Day each December, volunteers place wreaths on 
individual veterans' graves in over 1,400 locations throughout the U.S., with ceremonies at 
sea, and at each of the national cemeteries on foreign soil.  

 

Wreaths Across America 
was brought to Houston 
through the commitment 
of Troop 839’s A. deMasi.  

For several years Troop 839 
has participated in Wreaths 
Across America. Our Scouts 
honored the nation’s 
veterans by laying wreaths 
on the gravesites of our 
fallen heroes on December 
16th. On January 27th, the 
Scouts of Troop 839 
returned to Houston 
National Cemetery to 
remove the wreaths.  
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Upcoming events! 
 
February 5 – Patrol Meeting 6:00PM-6:50PM 
At FPCK before the Troop Meeting for all Scouts. Rooms have been assigned for each Patrol. 

Check with your Patrol Leader if you have any questions.  
 
February 11 - Scout Sunday 
Assembly time to be determined. Scouts and Adults assist (ushers, readers, etc.) with church 
service. Support your chartered organization. See sign-up sheet at Troop Meeting entrance table.  

 

February 12 - Court of Honor 
7:00 PM at FPCK in the Sanctuary. Program patrol is The Patrol. Scout recognition for achieving 
rank advancements, completing merit badges, and earning special awards. We will also be 
conducting our annual Food Drive and ask that all Scouts bring 2 cans of non-perishable items to 
the Court of Honor. 

 

February 16-18 - Shooting Campout 
East Texas Rifle and Pistol Club in Longview, TX. 6:00 PM Friday check-in at FPCK, 
DEPARTURE AT 6:30 PM. 2:00-3:00 PM Sunday approximate return at Luby's Cafeteria parking 
lot (across from Harley-Davidson of Kingwood). There will be archery, tomahawk, rifle, and 
shotgun shooting. All shooting sports equipment will be provided by the troop. Must be First Class 
rank to fire shotguns. Must be Tenderfoot rank to fire rifles. 

 February 19 - PLC Meeting 
7:00 PM at FPCK. All Scouts in a Leadership Position need to attend.  

 February 22 - Robert Baden-Powell's Birthday 
Celebrate the birthday of the Founder of Boy Scouts by living the Scout Law and Oath!  

 

February 26 - Troop Meeting - Scout Investiture 
7:00 at FPCK. Program Patrol is The Patrol.  

Merit Badges are Archery, Shotgun and Rifle. Anyone wishing to work on the merit badge should 
get a blue card from our Advancement Chairperson ï Jeff Standley 

 

 

SCOUTMASTER THOUGHTS: 

I see the scouts as the branches and leaves of a big tree.  It is 
awesome to see it all in full bloom and moving in the wind.  The 
leadership team of youth and adults is the trunk of the tree 
supporting it, and then all the adults, committee members, parents 
and outside help are the roots holding the whole thing up.  If you 
are missing any part of the tree then it doesnôt survive.  Thank you 
for making it all work. 
-S. deMasi 
 

SPL THOUGHTS: 

Itôs been an amazing honor and experience to serve our Troop as 
Senior Patrol Leader for two consecutive terms. These past 12 
months have been probably the greatest memories Iôll have from 
Scouting, and the lessons of friendship, leadership, and teamwork 
will last a lifetime. Throughout all this, our new SPL, Ryan G., has 
served as my right-hand-man, and I look forward to seeing the 
enthusiasm and experience he will carry on into the Troop. As I 
settle comfortably into my (long anticipated) Scouting retirement, I 
look forward to working as an advisor to the Troop and with Ryanôs 
Leadership Team. Iôm proud to see what weôve accomplished, and 
canôt wait to see what weôll achieve next.  
-J. Rosenwinkel 
 

 

RANK ADVANCEMENTS: 
These are Scouts who have gone above and 

beyond through their effort and dedication to 
achieve the next rank on the road to Eagle. 

Star 

J. Samsel 
 

1st Class 

I. Bivens 
A. Ward 
J. Ward 

 

Tenderfoot 

A. Giffhorn 
B. Ronk 

I. Standley 
C. Mooring 
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MERIT BADGE 
ADVANCEMENTS! 
The following is a list of those Scouts who have 
earned merit badges this past month. 

 

 

T. Avery  

Citizenship in the Nation 

Citizenship in the World 

First Aid 

J. Bean 

Geocaching, Sculpture  

C. Berglund 

Photography  

M. Bey 

Sculpture 

A. Boyd  

Chemistry 

Digital Technology 

Photography  

A. Bugayong 

Art 

Digital Technology 

Geology  

D. Cardenas 

Chemistry 

Citizenship in the Nation 

Citizenship in the World   

B. Coughlin 

Environmental Science 

Mammal Study 

Radio  

P. Crane 

Geology 

C. du Bernard  

Personal Management 

A. deMasi 

Wood Carving 

A. Durkee 

Mammal Study 

A. Eastwood 

Geology 

Space Exploration 

Wood Carving 

D. Ellett 

Aviation  

Plumbing  

Public Speaking  

J. Elliott 

Environmental Science  

Music 

S. Elliott 

First Aid 

W. Emerson 

  Aviation  

Geocaching  

N. Erdmier 

Auto Maintenance 

M. Fluker 

Auto Maintenance 

Chemistry  

 

 

A. Giffhorn 

Electronics  

Radio  

D. Godell 

Photography 

S. Godell 

Geology 

Plumbing 

R. Grassman 

Auto Maintenance 

Digital Technology  

Geology  

F. Hutchinson 

Welding 

C. Johnson 

Citizenship in the Nation 

Radio  

B. Kabell 

Electronics 

Photography  

Space Exploration 

L. Kabell 

Geocaching 

Photography  

Space Exploration  

J. Kimbal 

Environmental Science  

Photography 

N. Kolb 

Geocaching 

A. Labbe 

Music 

Welding  

Z. Lance 

Auto Maintenance  

Citizenship in the Nation  

T. Luttrell 

Environmental Science 

Z. Martin 

Camping 

Railroading 

Welding  

C. Mauldin 

Personal Management 

C. McAdams  

Railroading 

L. McGuirk 

Auto Maintenance  

Welding  

W. McKinney 

Photography  

C. Mooring 

Electronics  

First Aid 

Radio  

 

J. New 

Chemistry  

Railroading  

Space Exploration  

M. Pinon 

Electronics  

First Aid 

Wood Carving 

N. Pisani 

Digital Technology  

Music  

T. Purgahn 

Plumbing  

B. Ronk 

First Aid 

Public Speaking  

J. Rosenwinkel 

Aviation  

Geology  

O. Russell 

Auto Maintenance  

Citizenship in the Nation 

J. Samsel 

Auto Maintenance  

Welding  

C. Savage 

Aviation  

Sculpture  

I. Standley 

Citizenship in the Nation  

Citizenship in the World 

First Aid 

Radio  
S. Standley  

Space Exploration  

N. Wallace 

Chemistry  

Fingerprinting  

A. Ward 

Aviation  

Geocaching 

C. Ward 

Geocaching 

Railroading  

Space Exploration  

J. Ward 

Aviation  

Geology  

Railroading  

C. Scelzo  

Environmental Science  

Family Life 

Music  

Wood Carving  
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SPECIAL TO CONGRATULATIONS TO  

OUR ADULT LEADERS FOR BEING 

RECOGNIZED AT THE FLAMING ARROW 

DISTRICT AWARDS BANQUET 

Scott deMasi- Scoutmaster of the Year 

Doug Lance- District Award of Merit 

Rick Weber- Advisor of the Year 

MAKE SURE TO CONGRATULATE THESE 

ADULTS ON THEIR GREAT ACHIEVEMENTS! 


